
Henderson County Parks & Recreation Advisory Board Meeting 

Tuesday, March 12th, 2019, 12pm, AAC 

In attendance: Corum Smith, Jennifer Hensley, Terry Maybin, Jeff Donaldson 

Staff present: Casey Conner, Erin Hendrix, Jason Kilgore, Autumn Radcliff, Carleen 

Dixon, Zach High, and John Mitchell. 

Minutes taken by Erin Hendrix 

 

Members in attendance did not equate to a quorum. Meeting could not be called to 

order. Minutes from previously meeting could not be approved. The following is a 

discussion between present members and staff.  

 

Public Input 

None. 

 

Introduction of our New Sr Recreation Program Coordinator for Athletics, Zachary 

High 

Carleen introduces Zach and allows him to expand on his history and his new position.  

 

PARTF 2019 – John Mitchell 

John asks the Advisory Board for suggestions for possible PARTF requests should the 

Board of Commissioners choose to pursue PARTF funding. After a brief discussion, 

present members suggested the Jackson Park portion of the Oklawaha Greenway, the 



drainage and field issues at Etowah Park, the walking trail at Etowah Park, and Kunz 

Farm Park project, in that order of importance. No formal motion could be made. 

 

Jackson Park Bike Area – Carleen Dixon 

Carleen lets the board know that a meeting was held with stakeholders of the Jackson 

Park bike park and that they are hoping to have the park open in the Spring, they will 

likely be presenting a plan at the next Recreation Advisory Board Meeting. 

 

Reappointed Members to the Board  

Corum Smith, Ralph King, and Jeff Donaldson were all reappointed this quarter for an 

additional 3-year term on the Recreation Advisory Board. Thank you! 

 

Tuxedo Park Gazebo – Terry Maybin 

Terry reviews the structure and placement of an additional gazebo at Tuxedo Park 

which will be purchased by the Green River Community.  They are working to get 

details to Carleen so plans can be made. 

 

Greenway Master Plan and Feasibility Study Update – John Mitchell   

John lets the Advisory Board know that the Greenways Master Plan will be heard by 

the Board of Commissioners at the April 1st meeting. He thanks them for their hard 

work in getting the plan together and their advocating for it to be approved.  

He also noted that the Feasibility Study work is being finalized now and will be 

presented an upcoming meeting but we do not have a date on this yet. 



Member Comments: 

None 

Motions: 

None, no quorum reached.  

 


